
Testimony to Oppose Bill HB 3063 
 

I truly cannot believe that our rights as parents, Oregonians, and U.S. Citizens are slowly 
being taken away. Vaccination comes with many risks and can be accompanied with horrible 
side effects including death. I oppose Bill HB 3063 and pray to God, that you will oppose it too. 
It is unconstitutional to take away our parental rights. If our parental rights get taken away, I 
have to ask the question, “what will be taken away next?” Vaccines may have their place in this 
world, but it is and should be MY CHOICE whether or not I want to take on the risks and 
consequences that come with vaccines.  

No long-term study has EVER been done on the effects of vaccines. Zero studies have 
been done in the last thirty years since the vaccine schedule has tripled! There has NEVER been 
a study comparing the vaccinated and the unvaccinated. The CDC’s “study” comparing a 
vaccinated and unvaccinated population used an adjuvant in their “placebo” population. If the 
placebo isn’t some sort of saline solution that won’t cause any reaction, then that does not 
qualify as a placebo. How can the CDC get away with letting vaccines be on the market, yet 
critical studies regarding vaccine safety are non-existent. 

In 1986, Ronald Reagan passed the National Childhood Vaccine Act. This law gives 
anyone who makes or sells vaccines; regulates vaccines; makes policy for vaccines; votes to 
mandate vaccines, or administers vaccines blanketed immunity from being held reliable for any 
and all bad outcomes that are a result of vaccines. This was signed into a law because vaccine 
manufactures no longer found it profitable to make vaccines if they had to be responsible for all 
deaths and injuries. Sadly, Ronald Reagan granted them immunity. Not only should this law be 
repealed, but how in the world can vaccines and their manufactures be trusted if they have no 
incentive to make them safe because they will NEVER be held responsible if their poorly made 
vaccines injure or kills innocent human beings? This includes the makers and the voters of Bill 
HB 3063. If this bill is passed, vaccines will continue to damage and kill more innocent people, 
you will be taking away our freedoms and you will have blood on your hands. 
$4,000,103,277.34 is the amount of taxpayer dollars the U.S. government vaccine court has 
paid in compensation for vaccine injury and death as of November 1, 2018. This number would 
be exponentially high, however, only an estimate of 10% of vaccine injuries are actually 
reported to the Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System. So, when children and adults alike are 
injured or killed because of vaccines, the people responsible for making and administering the 
vaccines don't pay for it, We The People pay for it and will continue to do so unless huge 
changes are made. 

The CDC and other public health officials tell the public that, “vaccinations are safe and 
effective.” However, when vaccinations are held to legal standards in US courts, they are 
deemed unsafe. In March of 2011, The Supreme Court said, “Vaccines are unavoidable unsafe.” 
If our Supreme Court is ruling vaccines as unsafe, how can Oregon feel justified in taking away 
our freedom to choose whether or not to be vaccinated? 



Children in the 70’s and 80’s did not get the number of vaccines that children are being 
forced to get today. There are too many vaccines over too short a period of time. And to add 
more reiterate they aren’t accompanied by safety studies to show whether or not they are safe 
or effective! It’s wild to think that the people pushing mandatory vaccines aren’t even up to 
date with the current vaccine schedule.  

The list of questions you must ask yourself before passing medical tyranny laws such as 
HB 3063 goes on and on. How is an unvaccinated person spreading diseases that they 
themselves have never contracted? Answer: They cannot possible spread a diseased they have 
never contracted. If vaccines actually work, why are the unvaccinated a threat? Answer: They 
aren’t a threat and should not be blamed for something they cannot be proved guilty for. If an 
adverse reaction of a vaccine is to cause the said disease it is meant to prevent, why isn't that 
vaccine blamed for the spread of disease. Answer: Doctors and parents need to be more 
informed about the side effects and adverse reactions listed on a vaccines package insert, 
because like the questions asks, vaccines can and do cause the disease that they are “meant” to 
prevent. If an adverse reaction of a vaccine is death, why isn’t it a personal choice to decide if 
that vaccine is right for each individual? Answer: With our fundamental right of informed 
consent; we deserve the right to understand the pros and cons of any medical treatment and 
decide for ourselves and our families, whether or not each medical treatment is right for us.  

Currently vaccines are “one size fits all” and do not take into account biological diversity, 
prior adverse reactions, family history, or a patient’s current state of health. How can a tiny 
baby be given the exact same vaccine that an older child or an adult would be given and not be 
questioned? Because of this and many other reasons, some of which I’ve already listed, it is so 
critical that we have the right to delay or decline vaccines. 

If I were to spoon feed my child any or all of the cancer causing, brain damaging, 
neurotoxic ingredients, I would most defiantly go to prison for poisoning my child. Some of the 
horrific ingredients in vaccines which I’m talking about are: thimerosal, aborted fetal cell lines, 
polysorbate 80, formaldehyde, and the list goes on and on.  Yet, doctors are allowed to inject 
these toxic ingredients right into my child’s blood stream and I’m not allowed to question it? 
Vaccine ingredients are permeable to the blood brain barrier and therefore, are going right into 
our children’s brains and organs and wreaking havoc, not to mention causing death. If there is a 
risk, which I feel like I have clearly stated that there are many, then there MUST be a choice!   

 It is extremely hard to get medical exemptions from vaccines even with the knowledge 
that your child could be more susceptible to an adverse reaction do to family health history or 
known gene mutations. Our pediatrician has agreed that vaccines aren't worth the risk for my 
son given the medical history in our family. Yet he is not comfortable writing a medical 
exemption from all vaccines out of fear that he will be targeted and face repercussions for 
doing so. It's only after there has been an adverse reaction to a vaccine that most doctors will 
grant medical exemptions. However, at that point the damage has already been done. My son 
is almost two and is completely unvaccinated, and he is absolutely thriving. We should not be 



penalized for doing what's best for our children because the government deems medically 
necessary. Currently, the only thing saving my son from a vaccine injury is the philosophical 
exemptions. So again, I ask you, please do not take away our basic right to medical freedom.  

Even if we do agree to most vaccines on the scheduled today, this bill will force us and 
our children to obtain ALL vaccines. The flu shot, for example, is a vaccine that many people 
avoid. Year after year the CDC reports on its extremely low effectiveness. Year after year people 
die after receiving their flu shot. Year after year people of all ages are extremely injured by the 
flu shot. Yet, if this bill is passed, we will be forced to inject ourselves with toxic ingredients. It’s 
scary to think what will happen to us and our children if we do not obtain all of the vaccines on 
the schedule. What will the consequences be? We must ask ourselves, what will come next? 
Any and all unthinkable things can be added to the vaccine schedule but our freedom of choice 
will already have been taken away, if this bill is passed, so we will be forced to blindly accept 
being injected with ingredients that are known neurotoxins and known cancer causers. If we 
don’t abide by the vaccine schedule, will our children be taken away from us? Will parents and 
caregivers go to prison? Will adult vaccines be added to the schedule? What rights will adults 
loose when they don’t follow the, potentially soon to come, forced adult vaccine schedule? 
When will the madness stop? 

There are too many unanswered questions that accompany vaccines which is why we 
should be given the choice of whether or not to vaccinate. Please oppose bill HB 3062! Please 
let us keep our rights as parents and as U.S. citizens. There is too much at stake for this bill to 
be passed and for our rights to be taken away. Please make the right choice and let us have our 
own constitutional given right to make our own medical choices!  
 

I do not take my decision to not vaccinate my family lightly. I have diligently done my 
research and cannot bring myself to take the risk of injecting toxic ingredients into my child just 
to hope and pray that he will not be harmed, or even worse, killed. My reasons are genuine and 
my right to choose should not be taken away from me. Please vote No on HB 3063.   
 
 


